
Dear Hartnell College community,
 
It is my pleasure to introduce eFocus, a quarterly 
electronic newsletter produced for our partners, 
supporters, and the community. The vision of the 
Hartnell College Foundation is to be A Catalyst 
for Change in support of education for students 
in the Salinas Valley.

Our vision embraces the core principles of 
our foundation. We believe in the potential of every student and 
their ability to impact their community and change the world. 
The Foundation is focused upon continuing our commitment to 
support our students, our faculty, and staff in collectively striving 
for excellence in education. We believe that with investments to 
innovative programming, teaching techniques, new technologies, 
hands-on learning, and state-of-the-art learning tools and facilities, 
every student will have the opportunity to achieve success not only 
inside of the classroom but in life.

The Foundation’s board is comprised of alumni, business 
professionals, educators, and community leaders with a passion for 
our mission. The board and its 250 committee volunteers work with 
businesses, organizations, and individuals to ensure resources are 
available to uplift the Salinas Valley student. 

Through eFocus, you will be kept up to date with the most recent 
work with our philanthropic partners who play a vital role in being 
the catalyst for change in the lives of our students. 

If you have any questions about how to support the Foundation, 
please contact us or any member of our board.

With gratitude,

Jackie Cruz
Executive Director of Institutional Advancement and 
The Hartnell College Foundation

From the Executive Director

                           Celebrating our Roots

The Hartnell College Foundation presented the Eighth Annual Party 
in the Library Celebrating our Roots, on Saturday, May 10, 2014. 
More than 400 community leaders enjoyed the event featuring a 
special performance by artist David Garibaldi.
 

 Joanne Taylor Johnson received the 2014 
Hartnell Foundation Leadership Award. She is a 
past Foundation Board President, member of the 
President’s Task Force, founding member of the 
Hartnell College Legacy Society, and provided the 
fi rst endowment gift for the NASA SEMAA Aerospace 
Education Lab. 
  
 

 
Hartnell student Roberto Ornelas received the 
surprise of his life when presented with a $5,000 
scholarship to assist with his continued success 
in attaining his bachelor’s degree. 
 
We thank the Party in the Library Committee for 
their leadership to make this event a success!

Unprecedented support for students in 
CSIT-in-3 from The Matsui Foundation

In an unprecedented show of philanthropic support, the Matsui 
Foundation pledged $2.9 million in student scholarship support over 
the fi rst three years of the CSIT-in-3 program. But most recently, 
that commitment grew; Andy Matsui announced his commitment 
to another 36 - $30,000 scholarships for the 2014-15 cohort! This 
support is for the next three cohorts 2014-15, 2015-16, and 2016-
17. Combining with the scholarships for the 2013-14 cohort, the 
Matsui Foundation has committed $3.96 million dollars in student 
scholarships! We are incredibly grateful and humbled by The Matsui 
Foundation’s support and belief in Hartnell students.

At the cusp of innovation
The Nancy Eccles & Homer M. Hayward 
Family Foundation

The Nancy Eccles and Homer M. Hayward Family Foundation funded 
the development and implementation of a green construction 
curriculum at Hartnell in 2011 with a three- year, $300,000 grant; 
that grant was extended another fi ve years with an additional 
$500,000. The Foundation’s continued support of this program will 
provide for appropriate equipment, supplies, scholarships, and 
stipends to support the education and internship programs. Hartnell 
College is incredibly grateful for their support and leadership in the 
development of the new Nancy Eccles & Homer M. Hayward Family 
Foundation Sustainable Design and Construction Wing at the Alisal 
campus.

The Harden 
Foundation Grant
To support expansion 
of Ag program

On January 2014, the Harden 
Foundation awarded Hartnell 
College Foundation with a 
$300,000 grant towards the new Technical Training Building at the 
Alisal campus. Support from the Harden Foundation will assist 
Hartnell College in preparing our students for high skilled, high 
wage careers in the local agricultural industry. Hartnell College 
Foundation is incredibly thankful for the Harden Foundation’s 
continued leadership and support!

- Mike Briley, VP Foundation Board and Chair of Alumni Relations with his 
wife Anne whom he met at Hartnell 
 
Hartnell College is so much more than an educational 
institution; it’s a life changing opportunity that everyone 
should experience. Your alma mater opened the doors 
of education for you and now you can open the doors for 
those who have great potential but may need a little 
help to reach it. Education is a powerful tool, and as a 
community, it is our responsibility to make sure all of our 
families are afforded this necessity. - Mike Briley

Technical training opportunities for our youth
  
On January 30, 2014 Hartnell College hosted the Grand Opening and 
Ribbon Cutting Ceremony for the Technical Training Building at the 
Alisal Campus. More than 400 people including advisory committee 
members, elected offi cials, Hartnell Governing Board, sponsors, 
delegates, community members, instructors, students, and media 
outlets were there to celebrate this new addition to the future of 
the Salinas Valley.

This opening represents a commitment from Hartnell College to 
deliver career technical education for high demand, good paying 
jobs. This 16,500 sq. ft. facility offers the latest in technology for 
high quality instruction. The facility will provide experience in 
Heavy Duty Diesel Technology, Auto Technology, and Sustainable 
Construction Programs.
 
The PAC President’s Ag Steering Committee has raised over $3 
million to support the Ag Institute and tis expansion.  Thank you to 
all the members of the PAC President’s Ag Steering!
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NEWS & EVENTS

Eighth Annual Summer STEM 
Internship Symposium

August 23, 2014
831.755.6967

Women’s Economic and 
Leadership Forum

Education. Economic Prosperity. 
Global Leadership.
September 2, 2014
Keynote speakers: 
Kathy Matsui and 

Teresa Matsui Sanders
831.755.6810

The Western Stage 
Capital Campaign

September 20, 2014
Honored guest is Oscar Winner 

Dustin Lance Black
831.755.6810

Athletics Hall of Fame
November 15, 2014

Lunch reception and evening 
football game
831.755.6884

The Western Stage Gala
A Christmas Story: 

The Musical
November 22, 2014

831.755.6810

THANK YOU!
______________________

Some of our partners in 
education make all the 

difference.
 

Monterey Peninsula 
Foundation-Youth Fund

$50,000
To support 14 projects on 

campus
 

Chevron
$55,000

To support STEM, South County 
Scholarships, and Party in the 

Library
 

Claire Giannini Fund
$75,000

To support the Alisal Child 
Development Center and 

student scholarships
 

Natividad Hospital
$350,000

To support nursing inter-
professional collaboration

 
The Tanimura Family 

Foundation
$50,000

To support endowment and 
annual internships

 
Peggy and Jack Baskin 

Foundation
$20,000

To support the WELI Program
____________________

Contact Us
For information about the

Hartnell College Foundation, 
call 831.755.6810 or visit 

www.hartnellfoundation.org

 STEM Center 
coming soon!

The Groundbreaking Ceremony 
for the new Science Center 

Building was a hit on April 24, 
2014 with 500 in attendance. 
This building is made possible 
thanks to the residents of the 

Hartnell CCD for supporting the 
passage of Measure H which is 
providing the funding for the 

construction. 
The building will provide 54,000 

square feet to contain six 
lecture spaces, ten laboratories, 

and the planetarium. The 
building will support Hartnell’s 

efforts to be a leader in Science, 
Technology, Engineering, and 

Math (STEM) education. The new 
building is scheduled to open for 

the spring semester 2016. 
____________________

 Western Food Safety 
Summit

 
More than 230 attended the 

Western Food Safety Summit 
held on May 8 & 9, 2014 

presented by the Hartnell 
Ag Business and Technology 
Institute. The theme was 

Responsible Leadership in 
Food Safety, focused on the 
Food Safety Modernization 
Act (FSMA) expected to be 

implemented in 2015. The guest 
speakers covered topics on 

food safety practices including 
training requirements for 

FSMA, elements of risk analysis 
program, FDA investigations, 

legal consequences, treatment 
and irrigation water, food 

borne investigation, biofi lm and 
pathogens, organic standards, 

plus more.   
 

The summit included a poster 
session and representatives 

from University of California, 
University of Arizona, University 
of Florida, and Monterey County 
Health Department. The event 
closed with a panel discussion 

with representatives from 
California Leafy Green Products 
Handler Marketing Agreement, 
Produce Marketing Association, 
Church Brothers, and UC Davis.

 
Kudos to Foundation Board 

V.P. and Summit Chair, Andrew 
Fernandez.

____________________

Hartnell employees 
have heart

 
Each year, Hartnell College 

employees rally in support of our 
students through the 

Employees for Student Success 
Campaign to support students 
via scholarships, emergency 
funds, and areas of greatest 

need. This year’s campaign was 
our most successful yet, raising 
$62,253 and having the largest 
number of participants - over 

150! 
 

Each year, the campaign 
committee strives for 100% 
participation. By the end 

of the campaign, Hartnell’s 
management team had met 

that goal. These funds directly 
support our students and 

demonstrate the level of Panther 
pride from our faculty and staff.

 
We thank committee chairs, Mary 
Dominguez, Dora Sanchez, and 
Lucy Serrano (pictured above 
with Hartnell Superintendent/
President, Dr. Willard Lewallen 

and Board of Trustees President, 
Candi Depauw) for their diligent 

effort and leadership. 
____________________
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